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Brother Daniel - Rest in Peace
It was sad to hear of the death on 10 September of our member, Brother Daniel Faivre. A minute's silence was kept in his memory during the Greenwich Faith Walk on 15 September, and we plan to give thanks for him at Kingston Mosque on Sunday 11 November.
Daniel's funeral on 17 September was in Southall, but his burial was in South London, at Wandsworth Cemetery in Magdalen Road. It seems that Br Daniel's community, the Brothers of St Gabriel, once worked in Wandsworth and several of the brothers are buried there.
Westminster Interfaith has announced a Memorial Service for Br Daniel in Westminster Cathedral Hall on Sunday 25 November, 3pm - 5pm. Kindly inform Alfred Agius (020 7361 4740) if you plan to attend.
Brother Daniel's work in founding Westminster Interfaith was so important, and his publications will continue to be major resources. May he rest in peace and rise in glory.

Wanted - an independent examiner for the SLIFG financial accounts

The award of a grant last year from the Faith Communities Capacity Building Fund enabled important work to be commissioned. It also brought some new requirements. One of these was to take out public liability insurance, which proved useful again recently in gaining Lambeth Council's approval for the use of Windrush Square for the Inter Faith Peace Picnic.
Another new requirement is that we appoint an honorary Independent Examiner of our accounts. To quote the guidance: 'the independent person must be competent for the task that s/he is to do and s/he must be familiar with accounting methods, but s/he need not be a practicing accountant'. Our financial dealings are fairly simple, so the task should not be onerous. Any offers or suggestions?
Improved Understanding of South London’s Multi Faith Situation

Local inter faith organisations across South London did much to assist Sarah Thorley in her recent project. Sarah was delighted to find a great variety of activity, but thought there would be benefit from improved communications.
Sarah was able to identify 22 inter faith groups in South London and recommended that a meeting be convened when representatives could be invited to come together to share experiences and concerns. The Caribbean Hindu Society has kindly invited us its Temple at 16 Ostade Road, Brixton Hill, London SW2 2BB on Sunday 14 October, from 4pm until 7pm. We shall be able to see around the Temple, and our hosts will very kindly provide us with a meal. Invitations have been sent the 22 groups, but the meeting is open to all. It may be that you are already active in one of the 22 groups, or that you would like to get in touch with one of the groups, or meet others interested in starting another one. Or you may have a general interest in encouraging these developments. Do join us.

Evaluation of Different Models of Inter Faith Activity

Among the examples of good practice that Siriol Davies discovered from her visits and investigations outside London, she has particularly recommended the Faith Trails concept for consideration in South London. In Bolton for example, an attractive booklet has been produced to enable schools or other organisations, or informal groups of individuals, to visit a sequence of places of worship of various faiths. There is the choice of a walk to 7 places of worship the town centre, or a longer route, walking or riding to up to 16 places of worship spread over the whole town.
Siriol feels that the South London Inter Faith Walks over the past 11 years can provide several candidates for Faith Trails, and the SLIFG Committee has decided to seek funds to enable a part-time worker to develop the idea, keeping school and other young people's groups particularly in mind.
Short training courses
Our thanks are due to the Revd Jeanette McLaren who organised and led this September's inter faith training module for newly trained Anglican lay ministers. There were excellent visits to the Caribbean Hindu Society in Brixton Hill, the Sikh Khalsa Centre in Tooting and the Nipponzan Myohoji Buddhist Temple in Battersea Park. The response of the participants when reviewing these visits was very positive and showed the continuing value of providing opportunities for visits and shared reflection.
South London Inter Faith Walk

This year's Walk on Saturday 14 July, in association with Faith Around The Elephant, went very smoothly, with many thanks due to the local organisers and to our hosts at the New Peckham Mosque, the Old Kent Road Mosque, St Peter’s Church, Walworth, the Manor Place Samye Dzong, St George’s Cathedral and the Tibetan Peace Garden. Bernard Mordan is producing a 30 minute video of the event which we hope will be shown during a social gathering in January (probably on Saturday evening, 26 January).
September's events
In a shift from the usual pattern there was a cluster of three events in the September sunshine. On the 8th the Baha'i community in the Borough of Southwark invited SLIFG members to a Unity Feast that featured devotions, music, testimony and hospitality and proved to be an important learning experience. The next day saw the Inter Faith Peace Picnic on Windrush Square in Brixton which was an event in Lambeth Peace Month. SLIFG appreciated the support of Clapham and Stockwell Faith Forum and Lambeth Multi Faith Action Group in this venture, and was particularly grateful to several of the local faith communities for peace messages in a variety of formats and for delicious food. The aim of making a visible public statement of mutual respect and cooperation was achieved in a relaxed atmosphere of celebration. Then, on the following Saturday (15th) SLIFG shared in the all-day Faith Walk in Plumstead and Woolwich that was very well organised by Greenwich Multi Faith Forum.
'Kingston Mosque can oblige'
Inter Faith Prayers for Peace on Remembrance Sunday has become a feature of the SLIFG calendar. For 5 years the event was held at St Matthew's Church in Brixton. Then, in the past two years, a more formal style of event took place in Southwark Cathedral as one of the ways in which we marked our 25th anniversary.
There were two aspirations for this year's event on Sunday 11 November. More conscious now of what we mean by 'South London', a venue in the Kingston or Richmond areas was sought, with encouragement from our members at St Richard's, Ham. The other aspiration was that the event might move out beyond Christian places of worship and become even more clearly an occasion to remember all who suffer or die through war and conflict and to pray together for peace in the world. So it was wonderful to hear from Rashid Laher that 'Kingston Mosque can oblige'. The address is 55/57 East Road, KT2 6EJ and the programme will begin at 4pm.
Informal Friday lunch meetings at All Saints’, Battersea

The next meeting in this series is planned for Friday 7 December. As usual there will be a vegetarian lunch at 12.30pm and the meeting (a time to share news and experiences) will follow from 1pm until 2pm. All Saints’ is located at Battersea Park, in Prince of Wales Drive (SW11 4BD).

Understanding Islam

The 10 week Understanding Islam course, taught by Dr Chris Hewer of St Ethelburga’s Centre, is currently running on Wednesdays, 1-3pm, in Clapham, with 5 sessions at High Street Methodist Church and then 5 at the nearby Al-Ul-Bayt Islamic Centre. Information from Hannah Barker of Clapham and Stockwell Faith Forum, 07958 353 652 or info@csff.co.uk 

Meanwhile other courses are planned for January-March 2008 in Balham, Coulsdon, and Ham and at Westminster Cathedral.

The Churches Together in Coulsdon and Croydon South Deanery course is on Tuesday evenings at 7.45pm from 8 January at St Andrew's Church in Woodmansterne Road. Information from David Henwood, 01737 553 410

The Westminster Cathedral course will be on Wednesdays from 9 January, usually 1pm-3pm, please check times with John Woodhouse, 020 8871 7468 or woodhouse@sopten.demon.co.uk. 

The Balham course will be on Wednesday evenings from 9 January at 8pm at St May's Church, Balham High Road. Information from the Revd Wilma Roest, 020 8673 1188 or wilma.roest@virgin.net 

There will be two courses at Ham Common on Thursdays from 10 January: 10am at St Michael's Convent and in the evening at St Thomas Aquinas Church. Information from Diana Mills (after 22 October), 020 8948 3276 or dianamills@phonecoop.coop.

Introducing Hinduism 

Many thanks to Pandit Sankar, of the Caribbean Hindu Society, for leading three excellent sessions entitled Introducing Hinduism on Tuesday lunchtimes at All Saints, Battersea, in late June and early July.

Enquiries about any of the items in this newsletter may be addressed to

Alan Gadd, Secretary, SLIFG
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